
 

 

  

 

As I am sure you all know everything is set for the move to the 

new school. I officially get the keys on Tuesday 9 April. That 

gives us time as staff to unpack everything we have to take 

before the students arrive. I have moved house four times 

but those moves were nothing compared to the 

organisation that goes into moving a whole school!  

It is a very exciting time for the whole community. The 

new building is really lovely inside. Every desk, chair, 

cupboard and comfortable settee is brand new. It is 

no less than our students deserve and we have done 

numerous assemblies about looking after our brand 

new school and I feel confident that the students will 

respect the new buildings to keep it nice for 

generations to come. 

We really hope the building is well used outside of school 

time by the community – the 3G pitch already has a lot of 

bookings. We have plans to make more of the land around 

the buildings too, once the old school is knocked down. We 

want to develop some high quality outdoor spaces and 

our own allotments along with an eco-centre on the site of the 

old building.  

Students have been involved with decisions about the building at 

every stage and we are keen to ensure good community use. 

Please see the time-table of events leading up to the move.  Further information can 

also be found inside the newsletter. (See important information on the inside back page) 
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Timetable for Moving In 

9 April  

Senior Leaders pick up the keys and 

gain service availability 

11, 12, 15 April 

Staff unpacking days. CLOSED TO STUDENTS. 

16 April 

Y10 and Y11 students arrive. 

Line up outside the student entrance. 

Induction for Y10 and Y11. 

17 April 

Y8 and Y9 arrive. Line up outside the student entrance. 

Induction for Y8 and Y9. 

Y10 and Y11 to arrive at 10.30am 

18 April 

ALL students arrive as normal. 

Line up outside the student entrance. 

Induction for Y7. 

19 April 

Normal day for all. 

 

Julie Bloor 

Principal, 

Shirebrook Academy 
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Galleries of Justice 
GCSE History students visited the Galleries of Justice in 

Nottingham on Friday 2nd December to see the prisons, 

court house, and cells that were used until 1976. 

After meeting the Gaoler and being locked in one of the 

original cells, they travelled further into the past and at 

the mercy of the Warden in the exercise yard, could see 

the names and etchings carved into the walls of some of 

the prison’s past inmates. The students then journeyed 

to Australia to build an understanding of 

Transportation, which was used from the 1760’s until 

1830.  

To complete the visit the students re-enacted the trial 

of Valentine Marshall, a young Nottinghamshire lad who 

was involved in the Corn Riots and the burning of 

Colwick Hall in the 1890's. Scott Cann resided as judge 

whilst Alex Farnsworth and 

Kieran Berry fought as prosecution and defence before 

the jury as to the young man's guilt, luckily for 

Ryan Lack he was saved from being hung 

by the neck and instead sentenced to 

15 years hard labour in Australia.  

An interesting day was spent 

exploring the past and 

understanding how crime 

and punishment has 

changed and developed 

over time.  

 

Over the festive period, the music department along with Mr Hand 

and many students from various year groups were very busy 

performing lots of concerts in and around the Shirebrook area. 

These included taking a small group of Y7 pupils down to the 

Autumn Grange care home to sing Christmas carols which included 

favourites such as “Rudolph the red nosed reindeer” “Little Donkey” 

and “We wish you a merry Christmas. The carols were well received 

by the residents who sang along and gave a rapturous applause at 

the end. 

The concert series continued when the wind band went to Dobbies 

Garden World for its annual Christmas performance for the public. 

Passers-by and members of staff were delighted with the 

performance and gave lots of praise for how smart everyone looked 

and how polite they were when asked questions. 

Our Christmas cabaret incorporating the Shirebrook Academy staff 

band was a complete success. The academy choir performed a short 

concert to the school governors who were impressed not only by the 

number of students in the choir but also the level of enthusiasm 

shown throughout. 

This led in to the final concert for the Christmas period; the carols in 

the market place. This event included taking students from the 

Academy along with local primaries including Park Road, Model 

Village and Brookfield. All schools met in the Shirebrook market 

place where the event took place. The music for the event was 

provided by the Academy wind band and the Academy choir were 

there to lead the singing. The event ran very smoothly hosted by Mrs 

Bloor and was well supported by all the schools involved and the 

many members of the public who came to watch! 

Well done to all! 



 

  

 

 

Class of 2012 

‘On the 21st November, Shirebrook Academy 

celebrated the successes of the class of 2012, with 

an ex-Y11 presentation ceremony.  Mrs Bloor and 

Mr Stafford welcomed students and parents back 

to the Academy to receive their GCSE certificates 

and hand out some awards.  The evening was 

enjoyed by a great number of ex-students and staff 

alike.  The Academy wishes all of its ex-Y11 

students all the luck in the world as they move into 

the next stage in their lives at college, work, 

apprenticeships and university’. 

 



 

 

  

 

On Thursday 15th December parents of Year 7 students 
were invited into the Academy to join in the celebration of 
STREET curriculum in the BIG event.  
 
The event was to celebrate the activities, success and 
progress of the students through the term. Prizes were 
awarded for projects, poetry and reflective writing by 
Mrs Crosby, Mr McGuinness and Mrs Bloor. Parents were 
also treated to 7IW singing carols, a presentation of all the 
best things about Shirebrook and the Academy, poems and 
Year 7 dancers choreographed by Shannon Unwin.   
 

 
Mrs Crosby and Mrs Newton the curriculum co-ordinators 
were absolutely thrilled with the event and felt that there was 
a real atmosphere of celebration and success; many thanks go 
to parents and carers who attended.  
 



  

A magical day at Shirebrook Academy 

 

On Saturday 8th December 2012, Shirebrook Academy was 

well and truly turned into a Winter Wonderland. Over 500 

guests attended the event and all were treated to a whole 

host of fun, games, activities and displays.  

Children visited Santa and his elves in his very own magical 

grotto, before getting the chance to hold a range of animals 

including a tarantula, a snake and some meerkats whilst 

learning about them from the expert guides from Willow 

Tree Farm. The more adventurous children (and some 

adults), had a go on the bouncy castles, sumo suits or the 

range of activities provided by our  community partners such as Jump 4 Joy, Shirebrook Leisure Centre and Shirebrook 

Rangers FC.  
There was also plenty to keep the older students 

and parents engaged too. Whilst the children 

were having fun, the older ones had the chance 

to feast upon the fantastic festive food and drink 

provided by the Academy’s willing staff, whilst 

listening and watching the entertainment on the 

stage or finishing off their Christmas Shopping at 

the various craft stalls. 

 

A big thank you to all the staff, students and community partners that made 

the day so special and in particular thanks to all our guests who contributed 

to a fantastic day, demonstrating that the community really is at the centre 

of all that the Academy does! 

 

 Remember to make a note of our open day event for the new building on 8th May 2013. 



  

An enormous well done to staff and students for 
raising over £400 for the ‘Save the Children’ charity 
by donating money to wear their favourite (ugliest) 
Christmas Jumper. It was great to see so many 
staff and students take part and really get into the 
festive spirit. In his last official role before 
retirement, Mr Midgley judged the best student and 
staff outfit to be worn and decided that the honour 
should go to Lisa Morley (Year 10) and Teaching 
Assistant Debbie McBroom. Images of a selection of 
the staff and students showing off their outfit for 
the day, and the winning pair are shown. Thank you to 
all those that volunteered and donated money to such 
a worthy cause. 

 



  

Inspiring a Sporting Generation 

Hot on the heels of all that was great in 

2012, the Academy was lucky enough to 

receive a visit from Sky Sports Living for 

Sport mentors Leon Baptiste and Anthony 

Clark to share the experiences of their 

successful careers. Both sports stars, and 

former Commonwealth Gold Medal 

Winners, Leon in the 200m sprint and 

4x100m relay, and Anthony in the mixed 

badminton doubles, worked with students 

 throughout the day giving inspirational messages relating to the students future aspirations.  

The day started with a Year 9 assembly, and moved onto morning session with the Year 11 CAGE group (pictured). The 

CAGE group had a chance to test both the athletes in the sports hall through a range of fitness and games activities, 

however the work done on how the individual students can make a difference to their futures will have left some 

important messages in their minds. It was then the turn of the sports council and PE Y8 and 9 rising stars to quiz Leon on 

his past achievements before the day ended with a focussed Q&A session from our Post 16 Sport Students.  

The Academy would like to thank Leon and Anthony for working with the students all day and the Sky Sports Living for 

Sport Programme for giving us the opportunity to engage with sports stars. 

 

Our Y7 boys recently won their county semi-final, blitzing the 

opposition (scoring 14 goals in 4 matches) to qualify for the 

county final in March. 

Congratulations and Well Done Boys! 

Bouncing on to the Nationals 

Shirebrook Academy student Alysia Middleton 

competed in Wales on January 19 in the zonal 

trampolining competition following her victory 

in the County Championships in December 2012.  

After performing without the presence of her 

regular coach at the championships Alysia 

completed her high difficulty level routine and 

placed third in the competition to successfully 

qualify for the National Championships in 

Birmingham later in the year. 

 



 

 

  

On Wednesday 13th March we will be 

hosting an evening for past students, 

parents and other interested individuals who 

would like to come and visit the school for 

the last time before it is demolished. 

Guests will be able to come to the hall where 

brief tours of the building, led by students 

will be available (limited availability). 

Tours must be booked in advance.  

It is also a great opportunity to speak to 

fellow ex students and teachers whilst 

enjoying the refreshments provided. 

4-6pm (last tour at 5.30pm) 

 

01623 742722 
a.gilbert@shirebrookacademy.org 

Shirebrook Academy, Common Lane, Shirebrook, Mansfield, Nottinghamshire NG20 8QF 



  

On Wednesday 16th January Master chef and 

the Great British Bake Off came to Shirebrook 

in the form of the Young Chef Competition. 

The annual competition is run by the Rotary 

Club of Warsop and Shirebrook District and 

this year, 9 Shirebrook Academy students 

from all year groups went head to head in a 

cook off. A very high standard was produced 

by all but the eventual winner was Bethany 

Lyons of Year 8 winning a massive £50 and 

progression to the regional heats. In an hour 

and thirty minutes she produced a starter of 

terrific tropical mint explosion and a main of 

mixed spice and pineapple chicken curry. All 

students worked really hard and produced 

beautiful tasting and well-presented food. 

Second prize went to Joel Brown in year 11 

and third to Abbie Topham in year 7.  

 

Congratulations 

and Well Done 

to everyone 



  



 

 

   

 

http://www.parentpay.com/


 

  

Y7 STREET 

The students in Year 7 have visited the Derby Open Centre for 

the second year running as part of the STREET curriculum 

focusing on the Multi cultural aspects of the British Community. 

The aim of the visit is to see and develop understanding of some 

of the elements of other cultures, religions and their beliefs. 

The students visit a Derby Mosque and Mandir (Temple) with a 

guide from the community centre, they see the decorations 

and size of the Mosque and Mandir and can see how 

important faith is to the community in Derby. 

They have the opportunity to ask the guide 

questions about their lives, faiths and even 

eating habits! They can see the variety 

of shops and colourful displays in the 

community. 

In the afternoon the students got the 

opportunity to learn about the 

elements of a Hindu wedding, listen 

to Hindi music and have a henna 

tattoo! 

The centre guide, Nahinda, 

said that the students had 

again been exceptionally 

well behaved in the places 

of worship and asked many 

interesting questions and 

she looked forward to 

welcoming a visit from 

Shirebrook Academy in 

2014.  

 
Thanks also go to Mrs Crosby and the STREET team 
for organising the trip and giving the students an 
opportunity to experience elements of other 
cultures in Britain.  



 

  

   

12 students from 

Shirebrook Academy 

were recently given the unique and 

exciting opportunity to work with Peak 

FM in producing their own short radio 

show and commercial. On the day, 

students were divided into two groups 

that went head to head to produce 

the best commercial to eventually be 

aired on live radio. The two groups 

participated in two workshops, the first 

where they worked alongside a 

professional radio presenter Sarah 

Meaden, and created their own radio 

show. The second included 

developing news, sports and also 

topical links for the presenters to 

discuss, which were then recorded.  

The other workshop involved working 

with a commercial producer who 

helped the students develop their 

ideas and put them into a radio 

advertisement structure. The two 

groups individually produced ideas for 

a commercial to advertise Shirebrook 

Academy, and are currently battling 

against one another to have their 

commercial professionally produced 

to go on the radio!  

The two commercials have now been 

uploaded to the internet where they 

are awaiting votes via YouTube in 

order to determine the winner.   



 

  

Why Do It At Home Club? 

Since June the Why Do It At Home Club has gone from strength to strength. We now regularly have over 20 students attending each 

week from Year Groups 7, 8 and 9. The students enjoy receiving the help they need while working in the relaxing environment of the 

library. Students can feel safe staying after school because transport home is provided and they can also enjoy a drink and a snack. I 

have been totally overwhelmed by the success and also the support from staff and students and look forward to continuing our 

success in the new academy. 

 



 

  
‘Are you a 

community 

group 

looking for 

somewhere to 

have meetings 

or fancy a 

game of 

Badminton? 

Shirebrook 
Academy 

has a variety 
of facilities 
available for 
hire including 

the Hall, 
the studio, 
gyms and 

tennis 
courts! 

For enquiries 

& bookings, 

call 

01623 

748313 
 



 

  

 

 

 



 

     

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

http://www.shirerbookacademy.org/


 

  

Despite a snowy start to the day, students 
enjoyed a super learning day on the 5th 
February delivered by staff from the Prison 
Service. The ‘Prison, me? No way!' day aimed 
to help students understand that their 
choices and actions can have far reaching 
consequences. Sessions included Internet 
safety, fire safety, a scenario about anti-social 
behaviour (Confrontation Street, pictured)' 
and a look inside a prison cell. One student 
commented; "Confrontation Street, it was 
good because it was about how to make your 
decisions".  
 

Thanks to staff from the prison service, 
fire service and police for a very 
successful day.  
 

The beginning of October saw the school launch an innovative buddy reading programme in which 

forty Y7 students would be paired with older mentors from Y9, Y11, Y12 or Y13.  

Students would meet with their mentors every week to discuss any issues they were currently 

facing with their learning and the mentors would offer advice and try to help as best they could. 

The students would read a book of their choice to their mentor in an effort to improve their reading 

ages and literacy skills.  

The programme saw exceptional success at the hands of the mentors and their buddies with every 

student improving their reading age. Niall Morley and Reece Kissane were a pair however, who 

made excellent improvements with Reece improving his reading age by a number of years.  Each 

improved pair was awarded a certificate and the most improved a £5 WHS voucher to mark their 

brilliant success. 

Pictured are Niall Morley (Y12) and Reece Kissane (Y7) receiving their certificates for making 

outstanding progress in their reading age, and a group photo of all the readers and their mentors. 

Overall the programme was a huge success and is sure to take place next year, with every student 

making significant progress and building great relationships with their mentors that are sure to 

last for the rest of their school lives! 

Adam Booth, Y13 Reading Mentor 

 



 

  

Closing the Old School & Packing Away 
As we have to pack and move there will be some days that students are not in. 

However, we do not want to disrupt examination classes so Y10 and Y11 will still be 

attending. 
 

Wednesday 27th March – PACKING DAY 

Closed to Y7, Y8 and Y9 

OPEN for Y10 and Y11 

 

Thursday 28th March - PACKING DAY 

Closed to Y7, Y8 and Y9 

OPEN for Y10 and Y11 who will finish at lunchtime. 

Buses will arrive at 12.40 

 

Moving in timetable 

is on the front page. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I would like to introduce myself as the new Assistant Principal, responsible for Student Support.  

I started teaching eleven years ago in Derbyshire (at Hope Valley College) as a PE teacher. 

Since then, for the last ten years, I have worked in my home city of Sheffield.  

I am delighted to be back in Derbyshire, working at Shirebrook Academy!  

As you may be aware, I started in January 2013, so have already had the chance 

to work with many students and parents/carers.  I am looking forward to 

continuing the fantastic work within the school and developing 

even more opportunities to enrich every child’s education 

further. 

I am particularly looking forward to moving into the new building 

at Easter and feel I have joined the Academy at an exciting 

time in its history.  

I look forward to meeting you all.  

Kind Regards, 

Liz Cartledge  

Assistant Principal  

 



 

A group of Shirebrook pupils have left a lasting legacy of their time at 

school by planting a copse of trees within the grounds of its new building.  

Students filled a 550sqm patch of ground with dozens of saplings, which, 

while still tiny, will grow into a small wood that will grace the Common 

Lane site for years to come. 

The event was the idea of Shirebrook Academy’s head of humanities, 

Helen Newton, who took up an offer from the Woodland Trust for 60 free 

trees as part of the charity’s Jubilee Woods Tree Planting Challenge, 

whose aim was to plant six million new trees in 2012. 

A plot of land, close to a path leading to the students’ entrance at the 

Academy’s new £27m building, which opens in April, was chosen and 22 

students pulled on their wellies, picked up their spades and got to work. 

Each pupil also drew a picture or wrote a thoughtful message on a label, 

which will be attached to the stake supporting the tree to inspire future 

visitors. 

The saplings are a mixture of birch, rowan and cherry trees, with one 

Royal oak in the centre, and it will take around four years before they 

approach anything near maturity. By that time, pupil Kirsty Wilkinson, 15, 

will have long left school, but she said that she welcomed the opportunity 

to plant a tree and leave a piece of her wisdom for others to enjoy in 

future years. 

She said: “It was really good to be able to leave our legacy on the new 

site, especially since we won’t be in the new build very long. 

“I really enjoyed it and I think everyone else enjoyed it too.” 

Helen added: “We had a lot of fun planting the trees. There was a lot of 

giggling from some of them who struggled to dig their holes, but all the 

trees are in and we are looking forward to seeing them as they grow.  

“It’s really nice that this group of pupils are able to leave a lasting legacy 

at the site. There was a wide range of messages and hopefully they will 

make people stop and think when they walk among the trees in the 

future.” 

 

Tree planting fun sees Shirebrook 

students leave a growing legacy  

 March 

6 Target Review Day 
20 Whole school Super Learning Day 
26 Y7 Y8 & Y9 Break up for Easter 
28 Y10 Y11 & Staff break up for Easter 

We will move into our new academy 
building during the Easter holidays. 

April 
16 Y10 & Y11 start back in new building 
17 Y8 & Y9 start back in new building 
18 Y7 start back in new building 

May 

6 Bank Holiday 
7 Healthy Week 
8 Open Evening - Community 
13 GCSE Examinations begin 
24 Break up for half term 

June 

3 Return to school 
26 Sports Day 
27 Super Learning Day Y7-10 
28 INSET day & Y11 Prom 
28 GCSE Examinations end 

July 

6 Family Fun Day 
8-19 Y10 Work Experience 
12 Super Learning Day Y7-Y9 
18 Y7 Big Event 
 

 

Common Lane, Shirebrook, Mansfield, Notts. NG20 8QF 

Telephone 01623 742722 

www.shirebrookacademy.org 


